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Minutes
Goshen Township Board of Trustees                    Regular Meeting

7:00 p.m.
                                                                               September 30, 2008

Opening  
T.J. Corcoran called the meeting to order. Lisa Allen led in prayer. The pledge was recited; and roll was taken. T.J. Corcoran; present. Mike Keeley; present. Jack Kuntz; present. 
Adoption of Agenda

*** Mike Keeley moved to accept the agenda as presented with the modification of executive session to include personnel issues. Jack Kuntz seconds; motion carries. T.Corcoran;yes. M. Keeley; yes. J. Kuntz; yes. 

***Mike Keeley moved to accept the minutes from the August 19, 2008 and September 9, 2008 meeting. Jack Kuntz seconds; motion carries. T. Corcoran; yes. M. Keeley; yes. J. Kuntz; yes. 

Communications

The Goshen Park District will hold a tribute to Kathryn Marr on November 14, 2008 at 7pm at the Goshen High School. There will be a meeting to discuss the tribute on October 8, 2008 at 5 p.m. in the Goshen Township Government Building.

The Goshen Park District sent a letter affirming their work in acquiring land from the Kathryn Marr estate. They have met with developers to form a plan for a Goshen park. Meetings are held the 2nd Tuesday of every month at 7 pm at the government center, the public is welcome and invited to see the progress that has been made.

Administrator Ray Snyder spent a day in training in accordance with house bill 9, passed last year requiring all elected officials or their designee to attend a 6 hour training block on public records law during their term. 

Budget Review 

Our general fund is currently 14% below projected status. Across all funds we’re below budget by about 5%. An exact dollar amount will be provided at the next meeting. 

The Service Department is $50,000 shy of where the projected budget assumed we’d be by this date. This money can be recovered by not replacing the job vacancy created by the resignation of Mike Smith. Fire/EMS fund shows a surplus as the EMS billing is receiving more than in years past. 

New Business 

Federal drug cases asset seizures have led to a faire amount of income into the police department. Drug law enforcement fund holds roughly $55,000 right now. $13,000 has been appropriated, leaving a surplus of $42,000. This is an unexpected surge in the fund. These funds can only be used in the police fund. 32 Ford has an interceptor available for purchase in the amount of $21,709.00. If purchased, Chief Snyder would remove the oldest current police cruiser from the fleet and replace it with the new one.

*** Jack Kuntz moved to purchase the Interceptor from 32 Ford in the amount of $21,709 dollars. Mike Keeley seconds; motion carries.

***Jack Kuntz moves to amend prior motion in order to approve appropriating the funds for the Interceptor from the surplus in the police funds. Mike Keeley seconds; motion carries. T. Corcoran; yes. M. Keeley; yes. J. Kuntz; yes. 

*** Jack Kuntz moved to purchase the Interceptor from 32 Ford in the amount of $21,709 dollars with funds appropriated from the police fund. Mike Keeley seconds; motion carries. T. Corcoran; yes. M. Keeley; yes. J. Kuntz; yes. 

Lisa Allen presented a procedural guide on Township fence and codes to the trustees for review. 

Lou Ethridge gave an update on the status of appointing new park board members. 11 letters on interest have been received from Sue Bowman, Margie Hadley, Robert Harbour, Marcia Huff, Bill Schmidbauer, Kendra Schroer, Randy Johnson, Diana Phillips, Jeff Scheadler, Marilyn Sneller, and Erwin Walker Jr. 

ORC 511.19 requires Township Trustees to reappoint Park Board members using a staggered service time format. Lou Ethridge is recommending meeting with each of the applicants personally. 

Lou Ethridge will set up dates and times to meet with the candidates this week. 

Lou Ethridge recommends keeping the park district composed of 5 members, not revising membership to 3 board members. 

Old Business

$3,000 was appropriated in the 2008 budget to repair plumbing at the Anchorage building. Three bids were requested, but only two companies submitted bids for consideration. They are in the amounts of Midwestern Plumbing, $8,000, and Southern Ohio Plumbing, $2,200. This fixes every drain line at the Anchorage.

***Mike Keeley moves to accept the Southern Ohio Plumbing bid of $2,200 to repair the Anchorage. Jack Kuntz seconds; motion carries. T. Corcoran; yes. M. Keeley; yes. J. Kuntz; yes. 

Ray Snyder discussed employee healthcare opt-out payments. T.J. Corcoran is in favor of keeping the current rate of $4,000 per employee who opts out.

Community Forum

Community members and trustees discussed how the Township handled the wind storms. Jack Kuntz applauded Fire Chief Virgil Murphy 

 Community members discussed their feelings on park board issues. 

***Mike Keeley moved to adjourn into Executive Session to discuss potential sale of park property and personnel issues.  Jack Kuntz seconds; motion carries. T. Corcoran; yes. M. Keeley; yes. J. Kuntz; yes. 

Regular session was resumed at 9:45 PM

Adjournment


*** Jack Kuntz moved to adjourn. Mike Keeley seconds; motion carries. T. Corcoran; yes. M. Keeley; yes. J. Kuntz; yes. 

Respectfully Submitted by:






_____________________________________

Lisa Allen

______________________________________

Trustee
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